
 
 

VILLAGE OF RIVER FOREST 
TRAFFIC AND SAFETY COMMISSION 

MEETING 
Wednesday, September 16, 2020 – 7:30 PM 

Village Hall – Community Room, 400 Park Ave., River Forest, IL 
 
 

AGENDA 
 
Physical attendance at this public meeting is limited to 20 individuals, with Committee members, 
staff and consultants having priority over members of the public. Public comments will be shared 
with the Committee. You may submit written your public comments via email in advance of the 
meeting to: jloster@vrf.us. You may listen to the meeting by participating in a Zoom conference 
call as follows: dial-in number: 312-626-6799 with meeting ID: 820 2870 3042 or by clicking 
here: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82028703042. If you would like to speak during public 
comment, please email jloster@vrf.us by 4:00 PM on Wednesday, September 16, 2020. 

 
1. Call to Order/Roll Call 

 
2. Adoption of meeting minutes from the September 18, 2019 Traffic and Safety Commission 

Meeting 
 

3. Adoption of meeting minutes from the December 4, 2019 Traffic and Safety Commission 
Meeting 
 

4. Public Comment 
 

5. As a condition of approval, the development located at 800 Harlem Ave is subject to the 
review of the Traffic and Safety Commission as it relates to future on-street traffic and 
parking concerns in the vicinity of the site.  

 
6. Request by Village Staff to review changes associated with the Village’s Safe Walking 

Routes to Schools (SWRTS) Project.  
 

7. Adjournment 

mailto:jloster@vrf.us
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82028703042?pwd=eHBsWE5EWmJobjlxMU9qTERDUDVXdz09
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VILLAGE OF RIVER FOREST 
TRAFFIC AND SAFETY COMMISSION 

MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, September 18, 2019 – 7:30 PM 

 
 
A regular meeting of the River Forest Traffic and Safety Commission was held on Wednesday, 
September 18, 2019 at 7:30 P.M.  The meeting was conducted in the Community Room at the 
River Forest Village Hall, 400 Park Ave. River Forest.   
 
Roll Call and Call to Order 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM. Present at this meeting were Commissioner Buis, 
Commissioner Cleary, Commissioner Gillis, Commissioner Osga, and Commissioner Wade.    
 
Old Business  
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the March 20, 2019 
Traffic and Safety Commission Meetings. Commissioner Gillis made the motion and 
Commissioner Osga seconded the motion. All commissioners present voted to approve the 
minutes.  
 
New Business – Request by Patricia O’Connor at 240 Gale Avenue to modify the recently 
installed No Parking and 2-hr Parking restrictions on both sides of Linden Street (between 
Thatcher and Gale) to Resident Only Parking.  
 
Neil O’Connor and his wife have lived in the corner of Linden and Gale for 35 years. The 
commuter parking has been a problem off and on. Mostly the back entrance of their home is 
utilized. His car is parked on Linden at various times of the day, pretty much on the same spot. He 
questions if the 2-hr parking is accumulative or consecutive? If a parking enforcer went by during 
the day they might assume he has not moved his car all day. Mr. O’Connor hopes there is some 
sort of resident parking permit for their area. 
 
Patricia O’Connor, communicates her maid comes once a week to her home. She has her park in 
one place then has to go out and move her car. This has created a real hassle for them. She is 
unclear on what to do when her daughter visits from California. 
 
Commissioner Osga advises if they elect residential parking, they would have to get permits. 
Questions why they did a 2-hr parking on the south side of the street, rather than residential? 
Recalls there was a reason for it initially. 
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer recaps that due to the width of the street, emergency vehicles and 
snow plowing had concerns about getting through when cars were parked on both sides. That was 
the impetus for putting the No Parking on one side. Initially the Traffic and Safety Commission 
recommended resident parking only zones. When it reached the Board level, the Board elected to 
change that to 2-hr parking. 
 



 
Ms. O’Connor inquires about the 300 block of Gale, 6a – 10a resident parking zone? 
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer informs it is for local residents, those addresses on that block obtain 
two permits per household. They register their vehicles to that permit, only those vehicles tied to 
that address can park there. If they have more vehicles, extra permits may be purchased for a small 
fee. 
 
Mr. O’Connor determines they would like the resident parking with the permit. He is certain if 
they do the resident parking the residents from the north side will park there.  
 
Commissioner Gillis assumed they provided guest permits for these individuals as well. 
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer replies the police department can issue a guest pass if they have 
someone visiting for a week. They do so on a case by case basis. There is no hard guest pass to 
hang onto to keep for future guests. 
 
Resident questions how strict the 2-hr parking restriction is? Wonders if she needs to keep having 
her maid move her vehicle every two hours? If they had the resident parking only, they could pull 
out one car from the driveway and have her maid park there.  
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer briefs on the way police enforce parking. The police department has 
a license plate reader on top of a vehicle. When that car drives by at 15mph it pings license plates 
and it geo locates them. As it goes by the address it knows that car got picked up at a certain time. 
If they come back 3hrs later and it’s in the exact same spot it gets a ticket.  
 
Commissioner Gillis made the motion, seconded by Commissioner Buis to make the south side of 
Linden between Gale and Thatcher from 6am – 10am Monday through Friday Resident Permit 
Parking. 
 
The vote was 5 to 0 in favor of approving the request. The motion to approve the request passed.  
 
New Business – Request by Brett Gentile at 27 Keystone Avenue to install a No Left Turn 
restriction for eastbound Madison Street traffic turning north onto Keystone Avenue.  
 
Brett Gentile resides in the zero block of Keystone and has noticed an increase of traffic going 
north on Keystone. Higher speeds than necessary, more than 25mph. Vehicles disregard the stop 
signs that have been put up at the intersection of Keystone and Vine. Traffic from Madison backs 
up through Keystone. Keystone is a through street, goes through the tracks and beyond. There are 
about thirty children that live in these two blocks. At least six on the zero block are special needs, 
she has two of them. In the interest of all the kids and families, anything they can do to cut down 
on traffic and speed. It seems a No Left Turn sign would be a good first step. 
 
Commissioner Osga considers if anybody on any block, in any town, and in any city is asked 
“Would you like to completely cut off traffic to your block?” Whether they have kids or not, 
everyone would vote to close off the street. The Commission is listening to what they say, and 
have run into situations like this before. They have cracked down with the big signage that warns 
drivers how fast they are going. 
 



 
Commissioner Wade points out one of the things the motorists are not doing is obeying the stop 
signs. A “No Left Turn” sign is not going to make them obey them more. A lot of the substance 
they deal with comes down to enforcement. It’s challenging to use signage to stop bad behavior. 
 
Sarah Thomas from 38 Keystone has noticed traffic has increased over the past few years. 
Construction on First Avenue was a nightmare. It caused commuters look around for a detour, they 
found River Forest. The construction here in town and the condominiums on Madison, it all creates 
more traffic flow.  
 
Commissioner Osga supposes people are attracted to Keystone because it’s a through way and due 
to its size. They been listening to the people of Keystone for a year now and consider there is an 
issue. He does not consider the problem is a “No Left Turn” sign, as it would be difficult to get 
passed the Board. Anticipates a solution not as aggressive. 
 
Commissioner Buis concludes they must consider a permanent solution due to the high density of 
children on these two blocks. They have to recognize that unless its fixed on a permanent basis, 
the situation will arise over and over again. He has seen an empty police car on Thatcher for weeks, 
proposes they do that here. Meanwhile, they can alternate the police car with a speed tracker trailer. 
 
Commissioner Osga informs the empty police car and the speed tracker has done wonders. The 
Village could get a letter out to the residents advising to call the police if they see vehicles 
speeding. Engage the community and install temporary police cars. Signage has been done, and 
signs don’t work. Residents can also communicate to their neighbors to contact the police when 
they see something. 
 
Ms. Gentile inquiries how long this is going to last, if this is only a temporary fix?  
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer does not know. There are other areas in the Village with the same 
concerns. The Police Department have a regular rotation where they move dummy vehicles and 
radar trailers constantly. He does not know with what frequency or duration those would be present 
on these two blocks. 
 
Commissioner Buis makes a motion to use police enforcement, dummy vehicles and a speed trailer 
on the zero and one hundred block of Keystone. In addition, request feedback and a report from 
the Police Department on their recommendations. The motion was not seconded.  
 
Commissioner Cleary expresses concern regarding the proposed timeline. 
 
Commissioner Gillis made the motion, seconded by Commissioner Cleary to install a No Left Turn 
sign eastbound on Madison Street at Keystone. 
 
The vote was 4 to 1 in favor of rejecting the motion. The motion was rejected.  
 
New Business – Request by Village staff to re-configure the commuter parking areas near 
Thatcher Avenue.  
 
Eric Palm, Village Administrator begins by asserting that right now there are two areas for 
designated scooter parking. One on Hawthorne just east of Keystone, the other recently installed 



 
on Central and William. Some requests have been received in regards to Metra spaces. One is to 
put spaces closer to the Metra stop on the north side of the tracks. On the west Thatcher lot, north 
of central, south of the actual lot there is a bike rack area that is no longer used. It’s being proposed 
to take those bike racks out and put an apron. This way scooters can pull right out and park there 
plus have a closer proximity with more visibility. The other concern is cost. Now we charge $5.00 
for daily fee weather you drive a car or a scooter. That was discussed by the Village Board a few 
years back, it was decided to keep cost the same. There has been a desire to revisit that for the 
fairness component. As staff recommendation they propose lowering the daily fee to $2.50. As 
well allow monthly scooter permits, which would cost $50.00. 
 
Commissioner Osga questions if there are enough scooters in town that we would need to create a 
permit for them? 
 
Eric Palm, Village Administrator accounts it’s one of those things that start to grow slowly. He 
sees three to five scooters driving around town. Situations arose where these scooters were parked 
in areas they were not supposed to. From the Village’s stand point these are our customers, so how 
do we serve them and how do we entice them to use those spaces? 
 
Commissioner Gillis likes the scooter parking idea on the north side, imagines it’s a safe and secure 
area. It’s not taking up any prime spots either since it’s basically an old bike rack.  
 
Eric Palm, Village Administrator proceeds with the second proposal in terms of the commuter 
permit parking. Currently the Village limits the number of permits sold for commuter parking, but 
oversells that amount. There has always been a waiting list to obtain the monthly permit. When 
the west Thatcher lot was changed to permit parking as oppose to daily, the numbers were looked 
at. The concern was that we were overselling too much. Some people who have those permits do 
not utilize the lot every day, therefore the lot looks fairly empty. Residents who are on the waiting 
list and pay $5.00 for the daily fee have quite a price difference. The concept is to create an 
opportunity to produce unlimited permits. It doesn’t guarantee you a space, it guarantees cost 
savings. He has seen enough capacity to handle everyone’s parking needs. Down Hawthorne very 
rarely do cars go down the CN bridge. Seldom they do, but there is still enough capacity down 
Central and Hawthorne. This option gives all the residents a choice of purchasing the monthly 
permit instead of doing the daily fee. He asks for the Commissions feedback on the idea of creating 
a premium zone. This was recently done by the Village of Barrington. If residents want to get a 
guaranteed spot they get the premium for $100. It’s double what the normal fee is, but we don’t 
oversell these. The premium zone would be located on the east Thatcher lot in the middle bank 
spaces. The premium zone would have about 50 parking spaces. If residents prefer they can 
continue to pay the $50.00 and park on the west Thatcher lot, on Central or Hawthorne. 
 
Commissioner Buis questions is they don’t anticipate running out of the $50 permit spaces?  
 
Eric Pam, Village Administrator doesn’t presume so, the only possibility in this scenario is people 
do not respond to the $100 premium spaces. If we don’t sell those, then we would have to modify 
and correct. Once there is a recommendation, the Village Board will communicate to the 
commuters what’s being planned and get feedback. If the feedback is negative, perhaps they will 
not move forward with it. His colleague in Barrington mentioned in the beginning people had some 
concerns, however people started to buy them.  
 



 
Commissioner Buis asks Eric Palm, Village Administrator two questions. If The Village of 
Barrington gave him specifics to arrive at the price point? When they over sell, is the implication 
first come first serve?  
 
Eric Palm, Village Administrator clarifies they reached the $100 fee based on what they charge 
for the 24-hr permits, not on what Barrington charges. Everyone that is not on the premium zone 
would be at a first come first serve basis.  
 
Commissioner Buis made the motion, seconded by Commissioner Gillis to re-configure the 
commuter parking areas near Thatcher Avenue.  
 
The vote was 5 to 0 in favor of approving the request. The motion to approve the request passed.  
 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:56 P.M. All commissioners voted 
in favor of the motion. Motion passed. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 

 
Signature Line 
 
 
---------------------------- 
Jeff Loster, Secretary 
 
 
Signature Line 
 
 
-------------------------                                        Date:      --------------------- 
Doug Rees, Chairman 
Traffic & Safety Commission 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

VILLAGE OF RIVER FOREST 
TRAFFIC AND SAFETY COMMISSION 

MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, December 4, 2019 – 7:30 PM 

 
 
A regular meeting of the River Forest Traffic and Safety Commission was held on Wednesday, 
December 4, 2019 at 7:30 P.M.  The meeting was conducted in the Community Room at the 
River Forest Village Hall, 400 Park Ave. River Forest.   
 
Roll Call and Call to Order 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM.  Present at this meeting were Chairman Rees, 
Commissioner Gillis, Commissioner Buis, Commissioner Cleary, Commissioner Jayaraman and 
Commissioner Osga.    
 
Old Business  
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer requests for a motion to approve the minutes from May 15, 2019 
Traffic and Safety Commission Meeting. Commissioner Osga made a motion and Commissioner 
Buis second the motion. All Commissioners present voted to approve the minutes.  
 
Public Comment 
 
Scott Street is the President of the Board of Managers at the Great House Condominium located 
at 407 and 415 Franklin Avenue. Currently the only exit they have from their parking garage is 
onto Central. Signs reading “No Parking between these signs” were placed about 8 feet on the left 
side and 10 feet on the right from the edge. When cars park up to those signs it gives an extremely 
limited visibility for their residents as they exit the parking lot. They believe it needs to be 
lengthened. They went to a similar condo next door, the distance from the edge to the first sign is 
19 feet on the left side and 27 feet on the right side. They are looking for something commensurate 
with what they have. He circulated a petition agreeing to this solicitation from 43 of the 58 unit 
members.                                                                                                            
 
Commissioner Rees asked Mr. Street if he requested signatures from the office building next door?  
 
Mr. Street replies he did not. Only from their own residents. There was one person that opposed, 
because they did not want to give up any more parking spaces on Central. There was several that 
they could not get a hold of and some that selected not to sign.  
 
Chairman Rees advises that one of the things on the agenda is a discussion about what the 
Committee should require in terms of a petition. He has a petition and does not need to redo that 
work. Chairman Rees is not certain communication was given to the required neighbors. Before a 
recommendation is made, he prefers to give notice to the affected individuals. Potentially someone 
would like to come and express their views. Wonders if they should take this up now or at the next 
meeting after notice is given to the affected residents?                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
 



 
Commissioners decide to put this off to another meeting.                                                        
 
New Business –  Request by Village Staff to update requirements to resident request process.   
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer commences by indicating there is currently no minimum requirement 
for petition signatures. As long as somebody gets in a written request and a petition with some 
signatures, they discuss it. More concerning, most of the request require studies by consultants. 
We start to get into a lot of dollars involved as well with potential lack of visibly support in the 
front end for some requests. The other concern is the lack of participation with some residents. 
Petitions are not being distributed to everyone around. Although Staff sends the notification post 
card, we always hear residents state they did not receive them. When a request comes in everyone 
affected needs to be aware of it. If they choose they can participate in the conversation. When the 
implementation does take place, nobody is coming back complaining about the change and 
immediately petition to have it changed. This Commission just ran into this situation with the 
parking changes at the 200-300 block of Linden, Gale and Keystone. In an effort to cease that from 
reoccurring, the idea is to formally book end the affected area. Basically create a minimum for the 
signature petition. Force people to acknowledge that the discussion is taking place and indicate if 
they are in support, against or don’t care.                                     
 
Chairman Rees suggest they divide the discussion between exhibit A and exhibit B. To him exhibit 
A is clear, but exhibit B requires more discussion.  
 
All Commissioners present agree that exhibit A looks satisfactory the way it is.                  
 
Commissioners agree to accept either electronic or original signatures for petitions.            
 
Chairman Rees questions the language on Exhibit B. It talks about residents within a radius need 
to sign the petition. Then at the bottom it talks about being included on the petition.                                                                                                                                             
 
Jeff Loster, Village Engineer clarifies exhibit B would be given along with a blank petition form. 
If they were to decide that 50% was the magic number, and the request is a stop sign at the 
intersection of Street 2 and Street 4. The language at the top refers to 50% of the people within 
this boundary need to sign the petition. Being included pertains to residents that are on the petition, 
but are unreachable.                                                                                                 
 
Chairman Rees suggests changing the language at the bottom of exhibit B to “would need to be 
included or noted as unreachable on the petition”. 
 
Commissioner Gillis considers the required percentage of signatures should be 75%. If a stop sign 
is being requested, they must go out and get 75% of their neighbors signatures. Inform them what 
is going on. Before spending ten thousand dollars on a traffic study he would like to know the 
people worked hard to get there and how many of them support it. Out of those 75% if only 10% 
want a stop sign he doesn’t think it should come before them or spend that money.                                                                                                    
All Commissioners agreed the required percentage of supporting signatures should be 75%. One 
signature per household. 75% of the households have to sign in order for the petition to be heard 
and reviewed. Non reachable residents to be considered a No.                                            
 



 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 P.M.  All commissioners voted 
in favor of the motion.  Motion passed. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 

 
Signature Line 
 
 
---------------------------- 
Jeff Loster, Secretary 
 
 
Signature Line 
 
 
-------------------------                                        Date:      --------------------- 
Doug Rees, Chairman 
Traffic & Safety Commission 
 



MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: September 16, 2020 
 
TO:  Traffic and Safety Commission 
 
FROM: Jeff Loster, Village Engineer 
 
SUBJECT: Planned Development Review – 800 Harlem Avenue 
  
 
Issue: In late 2018, the Village Board considered the Development Review Board’s recommendation 
and voted unanimously to approve the development at 800 Harlem Ave. As a condition of this 
approval, the Board required that the Traffic and Safety Commission review the development within 
the context of the surrounding area to determine whether or not additional traffic and/or parking 
measures are required. 
 
Analysis: As previously indicated, the approval of the Planned Development at 800 Harlem Ave 
requires the following: 
 

“The Village’s Traffic and Safety Commission shall study the possible imposition of resident 
permit parking only on the 800 block of Bonnie Brae Place, Iowa Street between Bonnie Brae 
and Harlem Avenue, and other nearby residential streets. The Village’s Traffic and Safety 
Commission shall also study on-street parking restrictions in the vicinity of the Property as well 
as other traffic related matters in and around the vicinity of the Property to ensure employees and 
visitors to the Project do not park on residential streets. The Petitioner shall comply with 
additional parking and traffic conditions on public streets in the vicinity of the Property as 
directed by the Village.” 

 
Recommendation: Staff is seeking the Traffic and Safety Commission’s input and recommendation 
for this item, which will then be brought to the Village Board for consideration. 
 
Attachments: Parking Restriction Exhibit 

Planned Development Traffic Study 
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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: September 16, 2020 
 
TO:  Traffic and Safety Commission 
 
FROM: Jeff Loster, Village Engineer 
 
SUBJECT: Safe Walking Routes to Schools (Review) 
  
 
Issue: In early 2019, the Village Board approved the Safe Walking Routes to Schools (SWRTS) 
which was implemented later that year. At the time, it was indicated that this project would be 
reviewed after approximately one year to ensure that any additional changes that have been requested 
would be considered.  
 
Analysis: Since the implementation of the SWRTS project, multiple requests have been made to 
Staff to modify the scope of the SWRTS project. The requests for modification submitted to Staff 
thus far include the following: 
 

1. Request to add stop signs on Greenfield between Harlem and Monroe. 
2. Request to add a crosswalk at William Street as it crosses Greenfield and Division. 
3. Request to switch the 2-way stop at Park Ave and Thomas St so that traffic stops on Thomas 

St, not Park Ave.  
4. Request to switch the 2-way stop at Oak Ave and Monroe Ave to a 4-way stop.  
5. Request to switch the 2-way stop at Oak Ave and Clinton Pl to a 4-way stop.   
6. Request to modify the north/south stop signs at Lathrop Ave and LeMoyne to those with 

flashing beacons. 
7. Request to modify the east/west stop signs at Division St and Franklin Ave to those with 

flashing beacons. 
8. Request to modify the stop signs at Chicago Ave and Park Ave to those with flashing 

beacons. 
 
Recommendation: Staff is seeking the Traffic and Safety Commission’s input and recommendation 
for each item, which will then be brought to the Village Board for consideration. 
 
Attachments: Safe Walking Routes to Schools Exhibits 
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